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The COVID-19 shutdown which started in March 2020, 
affected many family’s ability to engage in outdoor and 
group type activities.  With the assistance of dedicated 
community partners, Oahu 4-H Youth Development 
Program distributed 1,619 Paper Pot Gardening Kits to 
youth and families all over Oahu within a year.  The 
intention of developing the paper pot gardening kits was 
to outreach and educate youth and their families during 
the “Stay at Home Order.”  Youth learned how seedlings 
were started, how to make a biodegradable newspaper 
planting container (pot), how to plant a seedling in a 
newspaper pot, how to care for the plant, harvest 
techniques for fruits and vegetables, and learned how to 
integrate their harvest into their meals through various 
handouts and recipes found in the kit.  The pandemic 
provided the opportunity for youth to engage in outdoor 
activities and experience the basics in starting a sustainable home garden.  The kits were also 
versatile that families who live in apartment buildings or those who lacked garden space were 
able to care for the seedlings and transplant them into a larger container. The Paper Pot 
Gardening Kits were distributed to 12 different schools and afterschool programs, including the 
summer programs.   

Oahu 4-H received assistance from Edible Crops Extension Agent Jensen Uyeda who started 
lettuce, tomato, eggplant, and chili pepper seedlings obtained from the CTAHR Seed Lab.  
HNFAS Dietetics Program Director Monica Esquivel and SNAP-Ed Special Projects Coordinator 
Deanna Au-Wong 
shared recipes that 
featured fruits and 
vegetables in Paper 
Pot Gardening Kits.  
The Keiki Survey from 
the “Makeke Farm-
acy Prescription 



 
Program” was used to gather feedback from youth under the age of 8 years old. 

Funds from the Hawaii 4-H Foundation’s Weinberg Grant were used to make the kits.  The 
Paper Pot Gardening Kits were versatile and adaptable. Kits were used not 
only as a standalone lesson, but as part of an activity for a Junior Master 
Gardening program.  Educators provided extended activities to show 
youth how to transplant seedlings into a larger container to prolong the 
growing season.  Longer term and culturally important crops such as taro 
or Okinawan sweet potato were also integrated into the curriculum.  

The Paper Pot Gardening Kits will continue to evolve and expand to 
encourage more youth and families to start their own home garden.  

At a time, when youth were told to keep their hands clean and sanitized, 
the 4-H Paper Pot Gardening Kits provided youth with an opportunity to 
get “dirty” by growing their own sustainable home vegetables.  As one 
Keiki stated, its important to eat fruits and vegetables “because it helps us 
grow and stay healthy.”  

 

 

 

 



 

 


